Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0087/P

	Development Proposed:
	Attachment of heritage ‘blue plaques’ to exterior of building (LBC) at The Brabin's Shop, Talbot Street, Chipping, Lancashire, PR3 2QE.


	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No observations or comments have been received within the 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy ENV16 - Development Within Conservation Areas.

Policy ENV19 - Listed Buildings.
PPS5 – Planning for the Historic Environment.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The building in question lies within the Chipping Conservation Area as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.

No. 22 Talbot Street, Chipping, also known as The Brabin’s Shop, is a Grade II * Listed Building, dating back to 1668. Listed Building Consent is sought to install a heritage blue plaque on this building in order to commemorate John Brabin who was a 17th Century merchant and benefactor from the village of Chipping, who built this property and ran his business from there. John Brabin established his business in Chipping in 1668 when he set up a shop to trade cloth and a dye-house. He died in 1683 and through his will, set up a trust to support education and help the poor of Chipping, Thornley and Bowland with Leagram.

The proposed location of the plaque is to the left of the doorway to no. 22. As there are no other additions to the building, and providing the Council see details of how the proposed plaque is to be attached to the building, I do not consider that the proposal will have a detrimental impact on the character or setting of the Listed Building, and will enhance the promotion of the history of the area.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has an acceptable impact upon the character (and setting) of the listed building.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 08/03/2010














